Heavy Vehicle National Law Amendment Bill and Heavy Vehicle National Amendment Regulations Submission

To whom it may concern, 
My Name is Nathan Edwards, I am a Heavy Vehicle Driver employee of a local General Freight business and have experience in heavy haulage, liquid transportation, over size transportation, tipper and general freight transportation. I currently drive a b double truck. 
As a Professional truck driver, I would like to give my feedback on the Amendment Bill and Regulations. Firstly, if the aim of the review was to deliver more affective flexible regulation, support improvement to safety and productivity, Aswell as streamline administration this has not gone far enough. 
I can only speak as a professional driver and I believe that drivers were not consulted or asked to contribute to any feedback to the proposed Amendment bill and regulations, the bill only looks at enforcement and the administration of the job at hand. The industry cannot perform or be efficient if more regulation or higher penalties are applied. 
For example, Table 4: Risk categories and their associated penalties (Page 5, Summary of proposed penalty changes) propose that a minor infringement penalty will be set at $2000 - $3900. This amount penalised for a logbook infringement will equal or exceed a driver’s weekly wage. This is unfair and unreasonable; the majority of hard-working truck drivers follow the rules and regulations to the best of their ability. A mistake can happen from time to time but we as professional divers do not intend on misleading enforcement officers by writing in the wrong date or fail to sign off at the end of the day. 
The increasing of fines and penalties proposed for offences is nothing more than a money grab, constant presence on the road and education for drivers is more than adequate with the current penalties indexed. Increasing fines will only encourage individuals to do the wrong thing to avoid the regulations and laws in other ways.
I would also like to comment on Ministerial Powers to have ability to direct the regulators to take action where there is a serious public risk, does this mean for example that if there is a spat of accidents regarding tippers that there is a “knee jerk” decision on the Ministers part that all tipper drivers are dangerous? And that a special task force is required to check all tippers for a week and then disappear again. I believe that the HVNR and relevant state and territory police agencies are adequate to make their own call on what the directive should be. 
For the industry to succeed Drivers need less restrictions, more amenities on the road to reduce fatigue and better-quality roads to reduce accidents. There needs to be more presence of law enforcement on the roads and consultation on future infrastructure plans.
Thank you for your time 
Sincerely, 
Nathan Edwards
  

